
              
              
                

                
               

                   
              

              
 

During last night’s Board of Education meeting, the board unanimously voted to direct Tecton 
Architects to complete the long-range facilities master plan for the Simsbury Public Schools by 
prioritizing the option of a 6th grade addition to Henry James and a renovate-as-new project at 
Latimer Lane as the first capital improvement projects in the timeline. Once the formal plan is 
completed, the conversation will move forward to the Board of Selectmen and Board of Finance 
for an analysis of the town’s ability to fund identified projects over the long term. Due to the 
economic impact of COVID-19, the originally presented timeline for these projects may need to 
be altered. More detailed communication from the Superintendent will come out later this week. 


